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Meeting Minutes – March 9, 2016
SVREC – 3775 South Reese Road, Frankenmuth, Michigan 48734
Those Present:
District #1




Terry Schindler





District #2                                                                     John Densmore 

District #3




Greg Ackerman, Chairman
District #4                                                                     Clint Stoutenburg    
District #5




Jim Roggenbuck
District #6






District #7




Brian Stratton 
District #8




John Krick, Vice Chair
Shipper Representative                                             Neil French

Executive Secretary 



Joe Cramer
Research Director



Greg Varner

Others Present:

Jamie Zmitko-Somers



MDARD
The meeting was called to order at 1:05 p.m. by Chairman Greg Ackerman.  Ackerman welcomed Jim Roggenbuck who was recently appointed to represent District 5.  Roggenbuck introduced himself as did everyone else in attendance.  Ackerman went on to recognize/thank Allen Bischer for his service and commitment to our industry.    
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  A motion was made by Krick with support from Densmore to accept the agenda as presented.  Motion passed.
PUBLIC COMMENT:  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  A motion was made by French with support from Stoutenburg to approve the December 14, 2015 meeting minutes as presented.  Motion passed.
FINANCIAL REPORT:  The financial reports covering FY 2015-16 YTD including monthly assessment reports, blank balances, balance sheet and profit –loss statements for both the Commission and PRAB were presented.  Cramer will ask for clarification on what is included in Retained Earnings on the balance Sheet and report back to the group.  A motion was made by Stoutenburg with support by Densmore to accept the financial report as presented and place on file.  Motion passed.
MDARD Report: Jamie Zmitko-Somers, MDARD
· MDARD will be posting a job position for a Commodity Relations/Industry Relations and for an Economic Development Specialist
· SCBG applications are due in Amy Bearss’s inbox by 3:00 pm on 3/31/16

· There will be a Value Added Grant coming soon.  This is a pool of $1.0 to $1.5 million to distribute.

· SOM Budget Priorities for FY 2017 have been drafted by the Governor’s office.  Some highlights include an increase in funding for things like food safety, plant health, Farm Land Preservation Act, consumer protection and FISMA.   Of course, there are reductions included as well.

· MDARD has made arrangements for MBC and others to participate in this May’s NRS   
Executive Directors Report:
· Dry Bean Revenue Insurance – Ackerman updated the group on the various, numerous activities that have taken place since dry bean revenue insurance values were published on December 15, 2015.  Following discussion, Stoutenburg moved that the MBC continue to support the on-going efforts aimed at having 2015 navy bean and small red bean revenue claims recognized, deemed valid and paid.  The motion was supported by French.  Motion passed.     

· Dry Bean and Sugar Beet Symposium – Cramer outlined a recent meeting between Varner and Steve Poindexter where a review and evaluation of the 2016 activity and considered potential changes for 2017.  After a lengthy discussion, it was concluded that the best arrangement would be 3 regional meetings (North, East and West) in December and one, larger event in January featuring Research Results.  Cramer will work with stakeholders to see if this can be accomplished for this winter.  

· USDBC Winter Meeting – Cramer and Stoutenburg attended the late January session.  Both commented on how smoothly this year’s winter meeting went.  New officers were elected.  Lynn Preator, President, Dion Masajo, Vice-President and Mark Thompson, Treasurer.  Stoutenburg will continue to serve on the Executive Committee, Cramer will chair the IPC.  Compliance Officer Connie Bradford, who plans to retire is in the process of transferring her duties and responsibilities to Brenda Diaz who will replace her.

· Columbia Trade Mission – Cramer, Stratton, Mike Janowicz and Jim Byrum travelled to Columbia in early February where the Industry hosted breakfasts in Bogota and Medellin.  Attendees were interested in the presentations and expressed their need for Michigan beans.  Leads were communicated immediately.  Stratton added that this is a market where consumption is on the increase and domestic production is traded at a significant premium to Michigan prices.  Currency values are concerning.  Plans are being made to repeat the activity next February.

· USDBC Mexico Congress – there was some concern at this year’s congress that we were meeting our customer’s customers.  IPC will discuss the issue.  A video is needed for this event (and others) that highlights the Michigan Bean Commission.  Cramer will pursue with MFB.
· India Pulse Conclave - Allen Bischer attended but wasn’t available to comment
· Preferred Future – 3/15/16 at Zehnder’s of Frankenmuth
· MBC Leadership Program – applications are due by the end of May
· 2016-2017 Pan-African Grain, Legume and World Cowpea Conference - Varner attended along with 520 delegates from 46 countries.  Dr. Kelly, Cichy and Widders also attended.  Varner explained the role MSU played in this event.  He also pointed out the many presentations available to attend.  IYOP was also featured.  
· Succession Planning – Cramer pointed out that we have 4 Commissioner’s terms expiring on 12/31/16 and challenged each commissioner to work with agri-business in their respective districts to identify and approach potential future commissioners who may be interested and willing to stand for nomination.  Zmitko-Sommers added that two nominees are the expectation.
Cramer also discussed the possibility of partnering with MSU on future research positions.  The commission was supportive of the concept encouraging more discussion and the development of the mechanics, timetable, etc.  

Farm Produce Insurance Authority Board – Ackerman opened the floor for nominations to serve on the FPIAB.  Ackerman currently holds the position but nominated Brian Stratton.  Krick supported the nomination.  Stoutenburg nominated Ackerman to serve a second term.  French supported.  A unanimous ballot was cast in favor of both nominations.                 
Production research Advisory Board – Neil French moved that we appoint Jim Roggenbuck to the PRAB as an alternate replacing Allen Bischer.  Densmore supported the motion.  Motion carried.  

USDBC – Cramer quickly reviewed a summary of activities that was submitted by USDBC executive director Rebecca Bratter at his request.  Cramer also included a list of USDBC committee assignments.  

APA – Cramer commented on the amount of and diversity of IYOP activities that the APA has undertaken.  Results to date have been very positive.  

IYOB – Cramer ran down the list of IYOB activities planned for the April through November 2016 period.  The focus of these various events include state legislators and staff, MSU student activities, ag committee members, federal legislators and staff, multiple media markets, food writers and editors, food bloggers and upscale food editors.  Markets include Lansing, East Lansing, Detroit, Ann Arbor, Grand Rapids and possibly Chicago.        

With no further business, Chairman Ackerman adjourned the meeting at 5:33 p.m. 
Respectfully,
 Joe Cramer
Joe Cramer, E.S.
3

